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CLASS NOTES	

60	Franklyn M. Gimbel 
received the Witness 

to History Award from the 
Milwaukee County Historical 
Society.

70	Don Manzullo has 
published a memoir, Do 

Nice Guys Run for Congress? 
How an Obscure, Country 
Lawyer Kept His Faith, Beat the 
Establishment, and Survived 
Twenty Years in Congress 
(WestBow Press 2022).

74	William C. Gleisner, III, 
received the President’s 

Award from the State Bar of 
Wisconsin in recognition of his 
dedication to the work of the 
Wisconsin Judicial Council for 
the past 14 years and for his 
continued contributions to the 
state bar and the legal profession.

77	John E. Kosobucki 
received the Meritorious 

Civilian Service Award and medal 
from the Department of Defense, 
Office of the Inspector General, in 
ceremonies at the Mark Center, 
Alexandria, Va., in July 2022. 
Kosobucki serves as a senior 
official investigator conducting 
noncriminal investigations of 
senior Department of Defense 
officials.

81	Susan A. Hansen of 
Hansen & Hildebrand 

received the Lifetime 
Achievement Award from the 
Milwaukee Bar Association.

85	Kathy L. Nusslock 
received the Nathan A. 

Fishbach Founder’s Award from 
the Eastern District of Wisconsin 
Bar Association.

David C. Sarnacki published The 
Essence of Writing Persuasive Trial 
Briefs: Big Ideas for Mastering 
Mediation, Arbitration & Trial 
Briefs (2022). The short, practical 
book is available in both e-book 
and paperback. 

Maxine A. White published an 
article, “Final Thought—U.S. 
Supreme Court Justice Ketanji 
Brown Jackson Represents All 
Americans,” in the June 2022 
Wisconsin Lawyer magazine.

86	Michael J. Cohen, 
of Meissner Tierney 

Fisher & Nichols, received the 
Distinguished Service Award from 
the Milwaukee Bar Association.

89	Annette K. Corrigan has 
joined Lavelle Law, in 

Schaumburg, Ill. She is a trustee 
of the College of DuPage in Glen 
Ellyn, Ill.

Sonja Trom Eayrs joined Fox 
Rothschild in Minneapolis, Minn., 
as a partner in the family law 
department.

92	Diane M. Donohoo 
received a Racine County 

Sheriff’s Office certificate of 
appreciation for her work on the 
cold-case homicide trial of Linda 
Laroche.

95	Derek C. Mosley received 
the Robert H. Friebert 

Social Justice Award from the 
Milwaukee Jewish Federation.

Don Manzullo Annette K. CorriganSusan A. Hansen

don’t have laptops to give your staff when you’re 
requiring them all to go home and do work. One 
of the things the Legal Services Corporation did 
was to make sure that they received increased 
funding specifically so that they could give legal 
aid organizations the money that they needed 
to address the technology gap that they had. 
All of these challenges existed that first year of 
the pandemic, yet the hours in pro bono went 
through the roof. 

“It is our duty to give back” 
Gousha: I’ll give you a moment or two to 
talk about your advice for law students as 
they continue on with their careers.

Runyon: So, two things. One, Ruth Bader 
Ginsburg was quoted at the start of the program, 
by Josh Gimbel, and she was an amazing justice. 
We had the pleasure at PBI of having her come 
and speak to our lawyers a number of times. She 
was very inspirational and shared her belief that 
we as a profession have an obligation to give 
back. Regardless of what you do as a lawyer, 
whether you’re a corporate lawyer, whether 
you’re a public interest lawyer, we have a unique 
skill, and it is our duty to give back to those 
who are underserved. The wonderful thing that 
I’ve seen in my job at PBI is that no matter what 
you’re interested in, no matter what community 
you wish to serve, no matter what you think the 
barriers are to pro bono, there is an opportunity 
that is right for you, that will be meaningful 
to you, and that will be life-changing for the 
individual that you’re serving. That’s the first bit 
of advice that I’d give.

The other speaks to my career path. I started 
off at a big corporate law firm, doing really 
fascinating energy work, and ended up as a 
public interest lawyer. What you do in your first 
year of practice may not be what you’re doing 
in your fifth year of practice or your tenth year 
of practice. And that’s fantastic because this is a 
journey. I would encourage you to always seek 
to learn and to challenge yourselves and to look 
for new opportunities to grow, to be proactive 
about your career. No one’s going to care more 
about your career than you are, so be proactive. 
Pro bono is a great way for you to grow as a 
lawyer. I would encourage you to look for those 
opportunities.  
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97	Frank C. DeGuire, Jr., has 
joined Quarles & Brady 

in Milwaukee as a partner. His 
practice focuses on business and 
corporate law and public finance.

98	Kurt Dykstra was named 
president and CEO of 

Independent Colleges of Indiana, 
based in Indianapolis.

02	Thomas J. Watson was 
named president and CEO 

of Wisconsin Lawyers Mutual 
Insurance Company in Madison, 
Wis. He has been with the 
company since 2005.

03	Tara R. Devine, managing 
partner of Salvi, Schostok 

& Pritchard’s office in Lake 
County, Ill., is president of the 
Lake County Bar Association.

04	Christopher R. Smith 
joined von Briesen & Roper 

as a shareholder in the Milwaukee 
office. His practice focuses on 
real estate development, eminent 
domain, and property tax.

06	Jeffrey R. Ruidl was 
promoted to senior vice 

president at Hammes Partners, a 
real estate private equity firm, in 
Milwaukee.

07	Malinda J. Eskra, 
a Reinhart Boerner 

Van Deuren shareholder in 
Milwaukee, was elected to 
the board of governors for the 
Seventh Circuit Bar Association.

Susan M. Roth was named 
a court commissioner for the 
Milwaukee County Circuit Court.

08	Raphael F. Ramos was 
featured in the Milwaukee 

Journal Sentinel for his work 
at Legal Action of Wisconsin’s 
Eviction Defense Project. 
A national report examining 
innovative volunteer eviction 
defense programs has identified 
the project as a model for the 
country.

09	Stephen P. Boyett has 
been promoted to equity 

partner at DuFour Conapinski 
Ha, in Irvine, Calif. His practice 
encompasses a range of 
corporate and real estate matters.

Christina A. Katt has joined 
Buelow Vetter Buikema Olson & 
Vliet, in Waukesha, Wis. 

John G. Long is a partner 
and member of the sports, 
entertainment, and media practice 
group at Lewis Brisbois, in the 
firm’s Houston, Texas, office.

11	Peter B. Baran is associate 
athletic director for 

compliance at the University of 
Wisconsin–Milwaukee.

Laurie C. Frey was named 
director, risk management, 
at Madison Square Garden 
Entertainment Corp.

Sarah J. Knutson was named 
partner at McCarty Law in 
Appleton, Wis. Her practice 
concentrates on corporate 
and business transactions, 
with a focus on mergers and 
acquisitions.
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12	Tim Bucher was promoted 
to associate general 

counsel, corporate, at Kohl’s, Inc.

Emily A. Constantine joined 
Husch Blackwell as senior 
counsel, focusing on government 
contracts counseling and 
litigation. Based in Milwaukee, 
she is a member of the firm’s 
technology, manufacturing, and 
transportation industry groups.

Sabrina R. Gilman has been 
promoted to General Counsel, 
Europe, at Emerson.

Sarah A. Padove was named 
manager of baseball and softball 
development at Major League 
Baseball, in New York City.

15	Derek J. Waterstreet 
became a shareholder 

at von Briesen & Roper in 
Milwaukee.

16	Anne E. Flinchum joined 
Ruder Ware in the firm’s 

Green Bay office. She handles a 
wide range of litigation matters for 
business and nonprofit clients. 

Ryan P. Heiden and Trace P. 
Hummel became shareholders 
at von Briesen & Roper in 
Milwaukee.

18	 Ioua Alen Marcyn B. 
Lagazo was promoted to 

senior counsel at CNH Industrial 
in the Chicago area.

Rachel L. Scott is a tax attorney 
at ArentFox Schiff in Chicago.

Brandon J. Talbert is director 
of compliance services at the 
University of Nevada, Reno.

19	Jake T. Armellani was 
named contract manager 

of Prime Video Sports, Amazon, in 
Seattle, Wash.

20	Gerard A. Donnel has 
been named associate 

director of compliance for 
University of Tennessee Athletics, 
in Knoxville, Tenn.

Mercedes M. de la Rosa is an 
attorney at MWH Law Group in 
Milwaukee. 

21	Zach J. Lowe is 
assistant athletic director, 

compliance, at Central Michigan 
University, in Mount Pleasant, 
Mich.

Ashley T. Madsen joined Godfrey 
& Kahn, Milwaukee, as an 
associate.

Breanna M. Moe is trademark 
staff attorney at LZ Legal 
Services, South Carolina.

Frank C. DeGuire, Jr. Thomas J. Watson Raphael F. RamosDerek C. Mosley Christopher R. Smith

Employment data for recent classes are available at  
law.marquette.edu/career-planning/welcome.

Mercedes M. de la Rosa


